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SHORT TITLE Blood Donor Recognition License Plates SB 140 

 
 

ANALYST Haug 
 

APPROPRIATION (dollars in thousands) 
 

Appropriation Recurring 
or Non-Rec 

Fund 
Affected FY11 FY12 

NFI $3.5 - $35.0 Recurring General Fund 

 (Parenthesis ( ) Indicate Expenditure Decreases) 
 
 

REVENUE (dollars in thousands) 
 

Estimated Revenue Recurring 
or Non-Rec 

Fund 
Affected FY11 FY12 FY13 

NFI $3.5 - $35.0 $3.5 - $35.0 Recurring General Fund 

 (Parenthesis ( ) Indicate Revenue Decreases) 

 
SOURCES OF INFORMATION 
LFC Files 
 
Responses Received From 
Health Policy Commission (HPC) 
 
SUMMARY 
 

Synopsis of Bill  
 
Senate Bill 140 would enact a new section of the Motor Vehicle Code to authorize special blood 
donor recognition registration plates. 
 
FISCAL IMPLICATIONS  
 
Senate Bill 140 provides for a fee of $35.00 in addition to the regular motor vehicle registration 
fees for issuance of the special plate.  
 
 



Senate Bill 140 – Page 2 
 
The revenue from the additional fee would be appropriated to: 

$10.00 to the Taxation and Revenue Department to defray the cost of making and issuing 
the special plate. 
$25.00 to the Department of Health for the purpose of funding blood donation outreach 
and education.    

 
The Revenue and Appropriation estimates in the tables above reflect a range of 100 to 1,000 
blood donor registration plates issuances. 
 
It is unknown if the ten dollar allocation to TRD covers the actual cost of producing a low 
volume special plate. 
 
SIGNIFICANT ISSUES 
 
SB140 does not address whether or not an owner of a motor vehicle that applies for issuance of a 
special blood donor recognition registration plate would be required to provide verification that 
he/she is a blood donor. 
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